
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall as 
well as on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting ID: 519 552 6863; 
Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place them in the 
Prayer Box or you can email STANBOROUGHPRAYS@
GMAIL.COM

WEEKLY FRIDAY prayer meetings from 7:30 pm. Zoom 
only. Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

40 DAYS OF PRAYERS AND DEVOTIONS up to 9th 
March on zoom. Zoom Meeting ID: 831 661 9709 & 
Passcode: 777

WOMEN’S INTERNATIONAL DAY 4TH MARCH
Welcome and Announcements- Audrey Balderstone

Introit
Call to Worship - The Lord is in His Holy Temple - 

SDAH 692
Invocation - Audrey Balderstone

Hymn - Take My Life, and Let It Be - NAH 467
Tithes and Off erings- Audrey Balderstone

Children’s Story - Yvonne Ishida
Developmental off ering - Audrey Balderstone

Hymn -  What a Friend We Have In Jesus - NAH 722
Women Young Adult Ministry In Action (WYAM) - 

Aarinola Ayo -Ipaye
Why Do People Pray? - Dorothee Swakidisa

Family Prayer - Paula & Elizabeth Carrillo
Scripture Reading - Romans 12:1-2 & 1Samuel 1:9-

11&20 (NRSV), Uche & Temi Ademuyiwa
Ministry In Music - “Redeemer, Saviour, Friend”, 

Dorothee Swakidisa
Sermon -  “Transformed by Prayer”

- Pastor S Peart
Closing Hymn - I Am Thine, O Lord - NAH 699

Benediction - Pastor S Peart

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
Speaker: Manuela Mai

Sermon Title: “Know your Calling”
Scripture Reading: 1 Kings 19:19-21 (NIV)

Elder on duty: Roger Murphy
Co-Ordinator: Sophia Vontzalidis

Welcome - & Opening Prayer
Opening Hymn: NAH 118 -  None Other Lamb
Broadcasting Facilitator: Sheila Luz
Panel: Erna Herteliu,  Bheki T Moyo, Catherine 
Phiri,  Anna Papaioannou
Teachers: Giona Pedditzi, Jean-Marc Renard

“The wise woman builds her house...”
Proverbs 14:1

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

Mmumbo@secadventist.org.uk - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
March 11 – Gabrielle Collins
March 18 – Pastor Terry (baptism)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
March 11 – Pastor Terry
March 18 – Adam Best

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Annalisa Molteni and her Family that God will 
continue to guide the medical team who is attending 
to her Mom’s health issues.
- Rosemary Boyle that God would attend to all her 
needs.
- Morgan Charles as he continues to receive medical 
attention.
- Roy and Bronwen Atkinson; Terry Menkens, Jose 
and Wally Solomon.
- Families who are facing challenges from cancer, 
Severe Flu, COVID, other health issues and recent 
bereavement.
- Our country as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and 
Ukraine which seems to be escalating due to the 
involvement of other countries..
- Recovery from the terrible tragedy in Turkey and 
Syria due to the recent earthquakes.
- The families in Greece as they recover from the 
recent train disaster.

For those who would like to return their tITHES 
AND OFFERINGS ONLINE please use the following 
information: NatWest; Sort Code: 60-00-08; Account 
Number: 40650561

ADRA-UK is looking for a Team Assistant. This is a 
temporary part-time junior position, working Monday-
Wednesday from 10am-2pm (to be negotiated). You 
need to have the right to work in the UK and are 
fluent in English. For more information, check the 
eBulletin or contact ADRA-UK info@adra.org.uk

ANNOUNCEMENTS

WARM SPACES: The church will be open to the 
community every Tuesday. From 10am-noon. 
Volunteers are needed. If you are willing for your 
name to go onto a rota please, contact Audrey 
Balderstone at abalderstone@btconnect.com

ANYONE HELPING WITH ANY CHILDREN’S 
MINISTRIES must have a valid DBS check completed 
within the last 3 years by ourselves or the South-
England Conference. Michele will be here to do them 
on Sunday 12 March from 09:30 to 12:00. Should 
you need more information please contact Michele 
michele3tommo@gmail.com

THE CHILDREN’S SABBATH SCHOOL do need 
more volunteers. Please contact Yetunde Bright if 
you can help in this area.

THE FLOWERS for this Sabbath is given by the 
Ademuyiwa Family to thank God for Wale, Temi and 
Tobi who had their birthdays in February, we are 
grateful to God for  Temi who is now 13 years and 
Tobi who is 10 years. Wale and Uche are grateful to 
God for saving Uche and the children from a severe 
viral infection. To God alone be all glory for the 
things He is doing for us as a family. We anchor in 
the text that says ‘It shall come to pass that before 
they call, I will answer; And while they are still 
speaking, I will hear’ Isaiah 65:24

ADRA COIN CARDS. Thanks to everyone who has 
taken a coin card to collect for ADRA. Please return 
the cards to Audrey by March 11.

You are invited to our YOUNG ADULTS RETREAT 
from 31 Mar to 02 Apr at Hay’s Wood Retreat.For more 
information, please scan the QR code and feel free to 
contact us via email: youngadultsspc@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP TRANSFERS (2ND READING)
Transfer in: Eileen Hussey from Luton North to SPC
Transfers out: Aleksandra Pavlovic & Danilo Puskas 
from SPC to Newbold

CHURCH AND COMMUNITY members enjoyed a 
superb concert last Sunday afternoon when Kenny 
Fu blessed us with his mastery on the piano. The 
gratitude of those present was reflected in the 
amount of £760.00 collected for the Turkey/Syria 
Earthquake relief fund set up by ADRA UK.

DEVELOPMENT OFFERING will be collected today. 
Development Offering Envelopes will be placed in 
the pews, or you can collect one at the door. It is 
very important that you use them for your offering 
so we can benefit from a 97% return. 

ADRA EARTHQUAKE APPEAL: Donate online: 
adrauk.donr.com/emergencies OR put a cheque or 
cash into an envelope and give to Audrey.

PAT’S SALE. Sunday Charity Sale Sunday 19th 
March from 12-2pm.

SAFEGUARDING NOTES!
- Thank you to all parents and guardians for 
dropping off and collecting your children from their 
sabbath school classes ( Cradle Roll - Primary) and 
supervising them while they are at church. 
- We are grateful to have so many children in our 
church family -  let us keep them safe. Safeguarding 
is everyone’s responsibility.
- Thank you to all the children’s sabbath school 
leaders, teachers, helpers and parents for the 
work that you do every sabbath.  To support the 
children’s sabbath school, Board members will be 
coming into sabbath school classes for the next few 
weeks, to ensure that minimum adult-to-child ratios 
are maintained.  
- If any church member or parent would like to help 
in the children’s sabbath school classes,  please 
contact Pastor Terry.

‘TALKING JESUS’ - Want to be more confident about 
sharing your faith in Jesus? Come along to ‘Talking 
Jesus’ – Cedar/ Sycamore room at 7pm on Alternate 
Tuesdays. Led by Pastor James. March 7th, 21st, 
April 4th - www.talkingjesus.org


